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Via Regular Mail and Email 

September 21, 2023 
 
Email: consumer@ag.iowa.gov  
Consumer Protection Division 
Security Breach Notifications 
Office of the Attorney General of Iowa 
1305 E. Walnut Street 
Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0106 
         
Re:   Fortra Data Incident – Second Addendum to Previous Notification 
 
Dear Attorney General Brenna Bird: 
 

On behalf of our client, CHSPSC, LLC (“CHSPSC”), we are writing to provide a second addendum 
to the data incident notification we submitted to your office, on or about March 8, 2023, regarding the security 
incident experienced by Fortra, LLC (“Fortra”) (the “Fortra Incident”).1  

Although CHSPSC’s investigation is ongoing, we write to prepare a near-final update to the Fortra 
Incident. To date, CHSPSC has identified 1,202,699 individuals whose personal information may have been 
impacted by the Fortra Incident, of which 310 are believed to be Iowa residents.  

Furthermore, CHSPSC has completed the notification process and mailed notices to all affected 
individuals.2 

If you require any additional information on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Very truly yours, 
 

JACKSON LEWIS PC 
 

Joseph. J. Lazzarotti 
 
Joseph J. Lazzarotti  

 
 
 

 
1 CHSPSC is a professional services company that provides services to hospitals and clinics affiliated with Community Health 
Systems, Inc. (“CHSPSC Affiliates”). Please note that by providing this letter CHSPSC and CHSPSC Affiliates are not agreeing to 
the jurisdiction of the State of Iowa, or waiving their right to challenge jurisdiction in any subsequent actions. We are providing 
this addendum as a courtesy. 
2 A small number of individuals (less than .09% of the total individuals affected) did not have addresses.  


